Email from Simon Kenton-Lake of Nourish Scotland

From: Peas Please [mailto:peasplease@nourishscotland.org.uk] 
Sent: 27 January 2020 11:42
Subject: Introduction and Peas Please
I work for Nourish Scotland, an NGO campaigning on food justice, and we are the Scotland partner on the UK  Peas Please initiative to help people access and eat more veg, both for healthy body and planet.
From January to May this year we will be working with community groups across Scotland to host a Peas Please event to talk about some of the problems we have in Scotland sourcing and eating good food, specifically fresh veg.  The session format is really an informal chat with some props and short videos lasting about an hour.  If afterwards anybody who is interested or inspired to do something more on the food issues that matter to them then we'd encourage them to become Veg Advocates.  
Briefly, being a Veg Advocate is really about taking the Peas Please messaging into your own family and communities.  We don't expect it to be really time consuming but we will be running some activities over the duration of the project (up to 2023), such as visiting and working with some of the organisations that are Peas Please pledgers, taking part in a People's Summit to bring all the Veg Advocates to together, etc. We will also be helping Veg Advocates to develop food projects or activities in their own communities, including providing some funding. We want to develop the Veg Advocate work with those interested in getting involved so plenty of scope for people to try things out and shape it together. 
Essentially  we have developed a structured 1 hour interactive 'workshop' for 10 - 15 people that covers what Peas Please is and how the food system currently works, then moves into discussions around people's experiences of how they experience food e.g at shops, eating out, advertising, etc, what barriers they may face and how they think we might overcome them.  Obvious links to climate change, health and well-being, etc. The idea is to look at a whole systems approach to food, get lived experiences of our food environment and hopefully invite some people to become Veg Advocates to help us to tackle some of the issues.
Best wishes
Simon Kenton-Lake

 

 

